
STATE OF CALIFORNIA GAVIN NEWSOM, Governor 

PUBLIC UTILITIES COMMISSION 
300 CAPITAL MALL, 5th FLOOR ca 

SACRAMENTO, CA 95814 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
March 25, 2021 VIA MAIL AND EMAIL 
 
David Wilson 
LS Power Grid California  
5000 Hopyard Road, Suite 480 
Pleasanton, CA 94588 
 
Re:   CPUC Review of Proponent’s Environmental Assessment for LS Power Grid LLC’s (LSPGC’s) 

Gates Dynamic Reactive Support Project (Application 21-02-018) 
 
 
Dear Mr. Wilson, 

The California Public Utilities Commission (CPUC) Energy Division CEQA Unit has conducted a review of 
LSPGC’s Proponent’s Environmental Assessment (PEA) for the Gates Dynamic Reactive Support Project (Project) 
relative to the CPUC’s Guidelines for Energy Project Applications Requiring CEQA compliance: Pre-filing and 
Proponents Environmental Assessments (November 2019) and the Commission’s Information and Criteria List. The 
Energy Division finds that the PEA contains sufficient information to satisfy the requirements of the Commission’s 
Information and Criteria List and deems the application complete.  
 
The Energy Division will now begin the preparation of an Initial Study for the Project. Please note that the Energy 
Division may request additional data, as necessary, to prepare a complete and adequate analysis of the potential 
environmental effects of the Project in accordance with the requirements of CEQA. 
 
Please do not hesitate to call me at (916) 210-1825 if you have any questions. 

Sincerely, 

Patricia Kelly 
Project Manager for the LSPGC 500 kV Dynamic Reactive Support Project  
Energy Division 
 
cc: Mary Jo Borak, CPUC Energy Division 
 Michael Manka, ESA 

 

 


